
 

 
 

  Greeting Fellow Master Gardeners 

Here we are coming to end of  2019, please do not forget to log in your vol-

unteer hours and turn in your necessary paperwork to Debbie and Ellen. The 

board will be discussing the budget this month.  Thank you and kudos to the 

propagation team for the wonderful and delicious potluck meal on Wednes-

day. I, also wanted to pass on that we will be talking to Moncus Park on pos-

sible future Master Gardener involvement. As my last plea I would like to 

make you aware of  the need for some strong Master Gardeners to help un-

load some trees for Trees of  Acadiana. Please mark Jan 10th and 18th on your 

calendars.  As my term comes to an end soon, I want to thank each and every

-one for the privilege and the opportunity to serve as your president and 

thank you for your support. I want to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.  

                                                                                            Juan Nieto 
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WHAT’S INSIDE 

DECEMBER 2019 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
AND A HAPPY, HEALTHY 

NEW YEAR TO ALL! 

THE DEVENPORT REPORT:    

LSU AgAgent Dan Devenport 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 
Due to the New Year Holiday, the January 

General Meeting will take place on  
Wednesday, January 8th  

FYI:  LPMGA ANNUAL DUES ARE DUE BEFORE DECEMBER 31, 2019. 



MEETINGS, KUDOS AND WHAT PLANT AM I  

2019 LPMGA  
General Meetings 

First Wednesday Monthly 
except for July 

Daytime: 12:30pm 
Evening: 6 pm 

2019 LPMGA Board  
Meetings  

1pm on Third  
Tuesday of each month 

except July 

Dates, times, topics and locations are subject to change 

 Social & Graduation 
TUESDAY  

DECEMBER 3, 6PM 

DECEMBER 17, 1 pm 

Due to the New Year Holiday, the January General 
Meeting will take place on Wednesday, January 8th  

This is a very hard "What Plant?" column to 
write.  I have a very large live oak tree in my side 
yard which is probably 70 to 100 years old.  Two 
large branches were over and onto our shed and 
were hitting the electric wires.  As I looked up at 
the tree, I noticed a thinning of  the branches and 
browning of  the leaves.  There were rust-colored 
streaks on the trunk and a shelf  fungus (conk)  
coming out of  the base of  the trunk. I took pic-
tures of  the tree and of  the fungus and sent them 
to Dan.  He forwarded them to Dr. Raj, who con-
firmed what Dan had diagnosed.  My beautiful old 
oak has Ganoderma, a fungus that reproduces by 
spores.  There is nothing that can be done to save 
it.  The only thing I can do is assess the danger of  
the tree coming down in a storm. The fungus rots  
the root system that anchors the tree into the 
ground.  Until a month ago, the tree appeared 
healthy. 
    There is another, a younger tree, about fifty feet 
away.  Dan says that if  the roots graft, the fungus 
may be transferred to the second tree.  
     My family and I have enjoyed the shade from 
this tree for fifty years.  I feel as if  an old friend has 
died. 
 

 

 

 

To Don Weintritt  

from the folks that depend on him 

in the demo beds! 

 He is able and willing to work on 

anything,  rose bed, irrigation  

system, heater in the  

greenhouse,,  you name it.   

A big thank you to Don  

SPECIAL THANKS 

 TO TOMMY HAYES 

FOR TAKING THE 

TIME TO SHARE HIS 

KNOWLEDGE  ON 

HOW TO PROPERLY 

CARE FOR OUR GAR-

DENING TOOLS, 

WITH THE PROPAGA-

TION TEAM!  

 

 

 

Ganoderma 

Conk or 

Butt Rot 



 

The harvest of  sweet potatoes is 
such a great builder of  interest in 
the garden as the first activity of  
the year!  The Green T Lindon 
first graders in Michele Levis's 
and Jillian Ray's classes  were in 
awe of  the sizes and shapes of  
the potatoes that they dug out of  
the laundry baskets, which were 
planted in the spring by last year's 
class. The cafeteria workers made 
sweet potato chips and fries with 
a touch of  cinnamon for the gar-
dening newbies.   What a great 
help these wonderful ladies are in 
preparing the SGI produce for 
the students to taste! 

Sherlyn Larrison 



 

 
 

LPMGA will award the 10 mem-
bers with the most recorded volun-

teer hours with a $20 gift certifi-
cate to be used at our plant sales. 
These will be awarded at our So-
cial on Tuesday, December 3rd. 

 

Volunteer Hours for Top Ten  
Consideration must be performed 

and recorded from 
January 1, 2019 to  

11:59pm on November 30, 2019   
 

Contact Volunteer Coordinator  
Louann Long  501-7998 With Any Questions 

 

 

THE 2019 SOCIAL WILL BE  
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 3, 6PM  
AT THE PETROLEUM CLUB 

 

The deadline for reservations is  
Friday, November 29th 

Send to: Treasurer Debbie Dupuy  
Make payment to:  LPMGA 

 

The Social will feature the 2019 Master  
Gardener Class Graduation, the 2020 LPMGA 
Board Installation, recognition of  our 20-year  
Members, Sustaining Members, “Top Ten”  

Volunteers and our  
2019 Outstanding Master Gardener 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Part celebration of  spring's arrival, part fund-
raiser for UL Lafayette's Ira Nelson Horticul-
ture Center and part educational outreach and 
resource for the enhancement of  horticulture 

in Acadiana – 

Festival des Fleur  
returns to Blackham Coliseum  
April 18, 2020 for its 29th year.   

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The  committee that puts this event together 
needs volunteers to  help them  in a number of  

areas, such as Publicity and Sponsorships.   
 

If  you are interested please contact  
Billie Welsh at welsh@louisiana.edu  

or attend the next meeting to be held at Ira 
Nelson on November 18th.    



 
 

ALL SEASONS NURSERY 
2974 Johnston St, Lafayette 

 

3RD SATURDAYS AT 10AM  
 

 Will Return In  
February of  2020  

 
 

Ask A Master Gardener table opens at 9:45 
Our Garden Talks series offers an important 

educational outreach of  LPMGA.  Please 
contact Colette Anzalone if  you would like to 
become involved as a speaker or helper, or to 

volunteer for the  
Ask A Master Gardener table.  

Garden Talks earn one hour of   
Continuing Education. 

LPMGA is offering a  
continuing lecture series at the  

Eastside Library  
215 La Neuville Road, Youngsville 

No lecture in December 
 

The lecture series is open to the public and earns 1 

hour of  Continuing Education 

Please contact the Library at  445-3168 for more details 
 

LEARN THE ART OF GARDENING 

 

Saturday November 30 to Monday December 23, 

2020.  From 5:30 to 9 PM daily. 

HALF A MILLION LIGHTS ~ NEW ANIMAT-
ED DISPLAYS ~ CARNIVAL RIDES 

PHOTOS WITH SANTA ~ LIVE NIGHTLY  
ENTERTAINMENT 

LOCAL CUISINE ~ HOLIDAY SHOPPING –  
ADDITIONAL PARKING! 

 
Noel Acadien au Village features half-a-million 

lights, including the fully lit Chapel, NEW ANIMA-
TIONS, lighted holiday displays, live entertain-

ment, carnival rides, local cuisine, photos with San-
ta, holiday shopping in the Christmas Store and 

much more! 
 

All proceeds directly benefit LARC’s Acadian  
Village and the residential, vocational, and commu-

nity supports and services at LARC 



  In October, the Master Gardener’s 

class of 2019 ‘went walk-about’ to 

the UL Lafayette Research Farm at 

Cade in St. Martin Parish. 

  Their 600 acres includes cattle pas-

tures, sugar cane fields, crawfish 

ponds and a Welcome Center with 

classroom facilities in the remodeled 

old dairy.  

  In that center resides the home of 

the only Seed Bank in Louisiana and 

the Louisiana Wildflower Project. 

Mark Simon, the retired manager, lec-

tured on that set up which is quite ex-

tensive due to a $1.7 million grant 

from the Louisiana Department of 

Transportation and Development 

(LADOTD), the project provides seeds 

for flowers planted along Louisiana 

highways.  We were shown rooms with 

equipment which ranged from seed 

separators, to germination areas and 

temperature-controlled storage. 

There was a separate seed bank and 

cotton gin for processing the histori-

cal Acadian Brown Cotton. Now en-

dangered, farmers are encouraged  

to plant Acadian brown cotton! At 

one time this soft, tan-colored cot-

ton was hand-woven into blankets by 

the original Acadian settlers. 

(Facebook/Acadian Brown Cotton)  

   In a separate talk on bees, Mr. Simon, 

an avid beekeeper, informed us that 

they too are in trouble due to decline 

of habitat, as well as over-spraying of 

pesticides, which goes for farmers as 

well as backyard amateur gardeners. 

He also suggested that bee keepers 

register their hives so that mosquito 

and pest control companies then lo-

cate those hives with GPS and possi-

bly avoid contaminating them. He add-

ed that it was inexpensive and easy to 

register.(www.labeekeepers.org) 

 

BARBARA MCCONNELL 

Priscilla McElroy watching 

Mark Simon’s seed separation 

demo 

Easton Hammer, Prep Room 

Carolyn Freeland and Acadian 

Brown Cotton; Mark Simon 

and Cotton Gin 

Slick Rogers with  
brown cotton 

Seed Storage Area 

 

http://www.labeekeepers.org


 

 

 
 

Did You Know….. 
 There are 2.6 million regis-

tered hives nationally; 2 mil-

lion are rented to California 

Almond farmers to pollinate 

their trees and increase pro-

duction annually. 

 Louisiana has 80,000 colo-

nies and 800 beekeepers. 

 One third of all human food 

is dependent on pollination. 

 Primary nectar plants in Loui-

siana are: Chinese Tallow 

Tree (Chicken trees), along 

with Willows, Clovers and 

the Goldenrod plant. 

 One pound of honey requires 

the nectar from 2 million 

flowers. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LONGUE VUE HOUSE AND  

GARDENS? 
FOLSOM GROWERS TOUR 
NATCHEZ PILGRIMAGE  

FELICIANA HUMMINGBIRDS 
ST FRANCISVILLE AUDUBON 

 PILGRIMAGE 
 

WHAT ARE YOU INTERESTED IN? 
LET US KNOW! 

 
 
 

 

 

 

THE TEAM 

DEBBIE DUPUY  

debbie.dupuy@yahoo.com  

LYNN DUBOIS  

margaretmld47@gmail.com 

LINDA ALESI  

jalesi@bellsouth.net 

MARY GLADNEY  

mgladney@cox.net 

Dr. MaryAnn Armbruster demonstrates how to make 

an Arnica cream at the Healing Traditions lecture held 

at Vermillionville last Saturday . There were 30 people 

from all parts of  Acadiana in attendance. Everyone was 

able to take some product home with them.  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

From clematis and orchids, to lawn care and creative  
gourd crafts, the LPMGA YouTube channel has a  

great selection of material to peruse for  
both completing your Continuing Education hours  

and picking up great tips for your own garden. 
 

Just search “Lafayette Parish Master Gardeners”  
on YouTube or visit: 

https://tinyurl.com/lpmgayoutube  
 

Be sure to “Like” our videos and Subscribe to keep up with  
the latest videos and help our channel grow.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PRESIDENT:  Colette Anzalone (2012) 

VICE PRESIDENT: Don Weintritt (2012) 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT: Juan Nieto (2008) 

TREASURER:  Debbie Dupuy (2015) 

COORESPONDING SECRETARY: Ellen Garacci (2016) 

RECORDING SECRETARY: Patricia Soileau (2000) 

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR:  Louann McClelland-Long (2009) 

MEMBER-AT-LARGE:  Marsha Bayer (2016) 

MARY GLADNEY: NEWSLETTER EDITOR (2017) 

DAN DEVENPORT: LSU AG AGENT ADVISOR 



 
 
 

 
 

 
Contact Colette Anzalone for information on Speakers Bu-

reau volunteer opportunities. 
MG Class members are welcome, and encouraged, to at-

tend all monthly meetings. 
To be considered for 2019 “Top Ten” Volunteer recogni-
tion, hours must be recorded by 11:59 pm November 30. 
Graduation, Awards and Recognitions will be part of the 

Social on  
TUESDAY, Dec 3rd 6pm at the Petroleum Club. 

 
Please remember that hours must be recorded in the year that they have been performed. 

Don’t forget to record your travel time for volunteer activities. 
Please note that due to the LSU AgCenter closing for holiday break, the AgCenter deadline for  

recording 2019 hours is December 15th.  You may record 2019 hours until December 31st, but will  
not have the benefit of tech support if there is a problem.   

Hours performed in 2019 can only be recorded in 2019. 
 

MASTER GARDENER CLASS MEMBERS:   
Congratulations!  Many of the 2019 Class have already achieved 40hrs.   

Remember that you have from the first day of your class to December 31st, 2019 AND from January 1st, 2020 to  
December 31st 2020 to achieve your goal.  Hours performed in 2019 must be recorded in 2019, hours performed 

in 2020 must be recorded in 2020.  The system does not allow us to add hours to previous years. 
 

Questions?  Please contact Volunteer Coordinator Louann Long mglouann@gmail.com or 501-7998 



 
 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 3 6PM 
LPMGA DECEMBER SOCIAL, GRADUATION 

INSTALLATION OF 2020 BOARD 
MG AWARDS AND RECOGNITIONS 

 

 
NOVEMBER 25  LPMGA Board Meeting 1pm Ira Nelson 
NOVEMBER 28  Thanksgiving 
NOVEMBER 29  Deadline for Social Reservation (Send to Treasurer) 
NOVEMBER 30  Deadline for Vol. Hours For “Top Ten” Vol. Con-
sideration 
NOVEMBER 30-DECEMBER 23 NOEL ACADIAN AU VILLAGE 
 

DECEMBER 15  Deadline to record 2019 Volunteer and CE hours 
DECEMBER 17  LPMGA Board Meeting 1pm Ira Nelson 
DECEMBER 31   PLEASE PAY DUES to Debbie Dupuy 
 
Due to the New Year Holiday, the January General Meeting will take 

place on Wednesday, January 8th  at 12 noon 

Gardener’s Gazette is issued to all members of the 
Lafayette Parish Master Gardeners’ Program.  All mem-
bers are encouraged to submit news, educational fea-
tures, and photographs. The deadline for all submis-
sions is the 17th of each month for publication in the 
next month’s issue unless otherwise noted. 
 

Please send newsletter items to: 

Editor Mary Gladney   newsletter@lpmga.org  

The Master Gardener program is a division of the  

Louisiana Cooperative Extension Agency  

1010 Lafayette Street/Suite 325,  

Lafayette, Louisiana 70501 

Telephone  (337) 291-7090     Fax (337) 291-7099 

The AgCenter website is www.lsuagcenter.com  
 

The Louisiana cooperative extension provides equal 
opportunities in programs and employment.  Louisiana 
State University and A&M College, Louisiana Govern-
ing Bodies, Southern University, and the United States 
Department of Agriculture A State Partner in the Coop-

erative Extension System. 

It is the policy of the Louisiana Cooperative Extension 
Service that no person shall be subjected to discrimina-
tion on the grounds of race, color, national origin, gen-

der, religion, age, or disability. 
 

If you have a disability which requires special  
assistance for your participation in our meetings, please 

call  the LSU AgCenter 291-7090 
 

Please note:  All meeting and event dates, 
times, and locations are subject to change. 

LSU AGRICULTURAL CENTER 
COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICE 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 
1010 Lafayette Street, Suite 325 
Lafayette, LA  70501-6884 


